Alvin Lui
Courage Is A Habit
LD 380

Subject: Support LD 380 to Reverse the Dangerous LD 227 Transgender Trafficking
Bill

I 'am Alvin Lui, President of Courage Is A Habit, an organization dedicated to
empowering parents across all 50 states to protect their children. I urge you to support
LD 380, a critical bill to reverse the deeply flawed LD 227, accurately called a
"transgender trafficking bill."

LD 227 endangers vulnerable children by relying on discredited guidelines from the

World Professional Association for Transgender Health (WPATH), which advocates
claim are necessary to prevent "child suicides" and protect against "abusive parents."
These claims are baseless and rooted in nothing more than pure emotional blackmail.

LD 227 explicitly references WPATH’s Standards of Care (Section 9002.3) as the
basis for its "gender-affirming care" policies. WPATH has long been portrayed as the
gold standard in "gender medicine," shaping global medical practices. However, on
March 4, 2024, a massive leak of WPATH files, videos, and transcripts exposed the
organization’s alarming practices. These files reveal that WPATH does not adhere to
evidence-based medicine and encourages improvised treatments.

In those leaks, members admit children and adolescents cannot grasp the lifelong
consequences of "gender-affirming care," and parents often lack the health literacy to
consent meaningfully.

Patients with severe mental health issues, like schizophrenia or dissociative identity
disorder, or vulnerabilities like homelessness, are allowed to consent to hormonal and
surgical interventions despite clear risks. Based on this unethical deception, nearly
every medical and psychological in the United States establishment uses the phrase
"informed consent".

WPATH members dismiss concerns about patient outcomes, ignore debilitating or
fatal side effects of treatments, and label protective measures as unnecessary
“gatekeeping.”

These shocking revelations, detailed at

https://environmentalprogress.org/big-news/wpath-files, discredit every argument for
LD 227, which relies entirely on WPATH’s fraudulent guidelines.

Passing LD 380 to reverse LD 227 is not only a moral imperative but a necessary step
to protect Maine’s children from irreversible harm.

The narrative of "saving children" through "gender-affirming care" (aka sterilization
and mutilation) is collapsing under scrutiny. By supporting LD 380, you will stand on
the right side of history, protecting vulnerable youth from a dangerous ideology built
on lies.

Vote YES on LD 380 in your working session. Your courage will protect countless
families.

Sincerely,
Alvin Lui
President, Courage Is A Habit



